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Dear Buzz Readers, 

Lots going on in this issue of The Buzz.  A calendar or        

diary will be a requirement to remind you of  all the events 

coming up. 

I thank those who listened to my plea in the last issue. 

Welcome to those who have recently moved to our village.     

Once settled, invite you to join the many activities going 

onin Bridgerule. 

Sheila Cholwill   email: sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Editor        telephone:  01288 381350 

FRIDAY JULY 14TH TO 

SUNDAY 16TH 
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
   email:  humphreysweep@mac.com                           Proud to be of service 
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or is otherwise unacceptable. 

AN EVENING WITH  

JOHNNY  COWLING 

BRIDGERULE  VILLAGE  HALL 

FRIDAY 23RD JUNE—8.00PM 

 

TICKETS £15 to include a pasty supper 

LICENSED BAR APPLIED FOR 

Raffle 
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Doreen Hughes – Principal of Bridgerule Primary School 1976 - 1987. 

 

Mrs. Hughes, former principal and teacher of Bridgerule Primary School 

for over 10 years, from 1976 – 1987, passed away on March 2nd, at the 

age of 95.  Long after retirement, and even into her early nineties, she 

would often enjoy an unexpected greeting of “hello Mrs. Hughes” from 

one of the grown-up graduates of Bridgerule Primary School. She loved 

teaching the young children of Bridgerule and often said that this small 

pocket of North Devon has great heart and soul.   

 

Catherine Langley niece of the late Doreen Hughes  sent the photograph 

opposite and the above short tribute. 
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TRIPS ORGANISED BY  ABOVE  AND COMING THROUGH BRIDGERULE 

11th May      Teignmouth                                                                                £12.00 

25th May      Newquay  Trenance Gardens and Town Centre                 £12.00 

  1st June      Merry Harriers                                                                            £12.00 

  8th June     Bernaville Garden Centre                                                         £12.00 

22nd June    Looe             BOOK ON ABOVE NUMBER                 £12.00                     
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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 ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Morning    10.00 – 11.00am   
            11.30-  12.30 pm                                                                                                              

Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

 ZUMBA – Medium Intensity 

            Tuesday 6.30 – 7.30pm       

Tel:  07805026364 /or email 

         shazforty@hotmail.com 

TABLE TENNIS 

Tuesday from 2.00pm 

Contact Alan on 

01288 382988 or 

email quilts@hotmail.com  

ART AND CRAFT CLUB 
     Every other                         

Wednesday afternoon                       
 Contact  Lyndsey                   
    01288 381117 

lindabeadle03@icloud.com 

  DOG OBEDIENCE  CLASSES 
Telephone Christine on       

01288 381104 or 
Mutley Crew Dog Club  

Facebook  

     SHORT MAT BOWLS           

 Friday from 2.00pm 

Contact Scott on 01288 381459 

or email sdwhatmore@gmail.com  
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                          
John & Sylvia McDougall  - Uplands             P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey -  South View            Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule              Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                  Mrs M. Field  - 10 Southfields                                  
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                        Bob and Ellie Mitchell - Littlebridge Meadows                                                                                       
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                         John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm               
Fred  & Shirley. Bond -The Green                      Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge                     
Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                         Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                   
Christine Gee  -  Southfields                               Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                           
Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm     Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               
Neville & Wendy Rimmer - Silverstone            Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy             
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.             
Joan & Michael Thornton- Atlanta                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                        
Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                
Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                                                                   
Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                        
Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                                                                                                                                     
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows   Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                   
Roger & Diane Green —Moorside                     Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                       
John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                    Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy                         
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton           Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                          Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge      
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                   
Heather Fraser -  The Green                         Pete & Angela North - Kents View           
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                 Tim and Carol Honey - Grove Farm                          
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan & Linda Weekes - Littlebridge Meadow  
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    John and Michelle  -  Jardine                              
Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                               C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                 
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                   Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                               
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                     Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                        
Steve and Dee—Southfields                             Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows   
June Roger—Springbank                                     Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            
Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy           
Peter & Clarice Harris—Highlands                                                                                                    
Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare               Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                          
Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green            Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            
Helen Jayne— The Green           Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                              
Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands          Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows   
Nigel and Crystal - Tackbear                             Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark                       
Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval          Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn                     
Mark & Sarah—Javad                         Alex and Emily—The Old Paddock                      
Winnie Westlake—Arthmead                          Rob & Carol Cox  - Willow Crest                             
Richard & Leila Camp - 1 Meadow View        Colin & Helen  -   Bridgerule           
Fred and Suzanne  Cogdell—Green Pastures  Paul & Pauline Latham -  The Green 
Phil and Sue Sanders—26 Southfields             Ian and Tracy—Larapinta 
Rex and Hele Eccott—Crosspark           Joan Whatmore—Southfields 
Ken & Liz James  - Merrifield                             Gautam & Susan, Camellia, Canal Rise 
Christopher & Heather Darwin            Palmer Family— Tamar House 
H Taylor -  Southfields 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                              AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

             Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  

  Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 
MOTs Tel: 01288 381306 

Providing the very best in service for all your motoring needs 
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Editorial Disclaimer 
The views, opinions, positions or strategies expressed by the authors and those 
providing comments are theirs alone, and do not necessarily reflect the views,           
opinions, positions or strategies of The Buzz or anyone involved in the publication 
thereof. The Buzz makes no representations as to accuracy, completeness,                    
correctness, suitability, or validity of any information in this publication and will not 
be liable for any errors, omissions, or delays in this information or any losses, inju-
ries, or damages arising. The Buzz reserves the right to edit or alter in any            
manner it sees fit comments that it, in its sole discretion, deems to be obscene, of-
fensive,  defamatory, threatening, in violation of trademark, copyright or other laws, 

Mike Bosworth has lived in Bridgerule for a few years and this year  
he has been requested to speak and sing at Bude Literary Festival .     
Tickets are restricted but he would be very pleased for you to join 
him.  Last year Gautam spoke at the Festival. This year it’s the turn 
of Mike.  Please show your support. 

 
Bude Literary Festival Sunday 21st May  

2 pm to 3 pm The Falcon Hotel, Bude. 
 

The Parson & the Song-men 
The Rev Sabine Baring-Gould is probably best remembered as the 
composer of the hymn 'Onward Christian Soldiers'. He was born in 
Exeter in 1834, he died at his home Lew Trenchard Manor,            
West Devon in 1924. This talk is about the songs he collected from 
1888 to 1903. Mike will sing some of the songs from his collection 
and talk about the Song Men he collected them from. 
 

 

    BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 
 

    HIRE HALL from just £25 
     Small Kitchen £10   
     Large kitchen £15 
 
  BOOKING CLERK   Telephone: 01288 381350 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
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Carpenter & Building Services 
No Job Too Small 

 

 

 Doors,  Kitchens,  Bathrooms, Tiling 

 

Sheds & Decking.    Property Maintenance 

 

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

 

 

Call Dave on:   

01288 3815 07 or 07761 055071 
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

   Welcome you to their  SERVICES  11.00am 

 

7th May        Jan Orchard 

21st May      Lorna Bowden 

28th May      Joint Service at Parish Church 

 

 4th June       Mark Shears 

18th June      Rev. Simon Leigh   Joint Service with Parish  Church 

                                      (Sacrament) 

25th June    Joint Service at Parish Church 
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I have been asked to write a few lines about my past; difficult thing for any-

one to do. But it did make me think a lot about who I am and where I have 

come from. 

Although born in South London I have lived nearly all my life in the West 

Country (Dartmoor). I, quite literally, ran away from an over packed, loud, 

chaotic and loving home, for the Royal Navy aged 16. I think my family were 

glad of the space when I left! Then started a twenty-year career in the          

Navy’s medical service, I served in hospitals and shore  bases, ten years in 

Nuclear Submarines, ships and for a short while with a specialist Royal          

Marines unit. The Navy sorted out my dyslexia, got me my first     degree 

and gave me my faith. This event took the loss of my closest friend, a          

deserted Antarctic Island and a pod of Orcas, but that’s another tale. 

Leaving the Navy at 36, I followed a quest for Ordination via a                     

theological college in Oxford. Three years later at ordination, the bishop 

asked who I was, I don’t think I made much of a mark! Training at                       

Okehampton, then Rural Dean of Exeter and three Chaplaincies later I was 

Director of Chaplaincy and Psychology at my University; it might sound an 

odd mix but we had responsibility for bereavement, grief and loss as well as 

out of hours emergency response so all my team were duel qualified. 

Marriage to Sarah followed and then we moved home to Devon and Covid! 

As I write this I am reminded of a student who died at University. 

DR. PAUL FITZPATRICK 

NEW RECTOR 

27 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 
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A staff member and I drove from Cardiff to the far end of Essex, to a very 

old and very beautiful, Baptist chapel overlooking the sea.  

The young man’s friends carried his bare wood coffin into church which 

they had covered it with messages of love and happiness in brightly       

coloured felt pens. We buried him in mid-October with Swallows dancing 

above his grave. 

That young man’s life was an adventure filled with humour, energy, love 

and faith. Thinking about my life I also recognise that all of the stages I 

have passed through have been adventures as well, good, sometimes bad 

but never alone; always with Jesus. A new adventure awaits me now in the 

Ruby Country Benefice to our south. I am to be licensed on the 24th May at 

St Mary’s Black Torrington and I hope to see some of you there. Two things 

are certain, all the work there will be ecumenical, we are all equal brothers 

and sisters in Christ, and Sarah and I will not be taking this new adventure 

alone.  

Paul. 

Revd Dr Paul Fitzpatrick 

Dr. Paul Fitzpatrick is currently Associate Priest in Holsworthy Benefice and will 

be Rector of the Ruby Country Benefice but he has embraced taking services 

at our Methodist Chapel.  On behalf of the members and friends of                  

Bridgerule Methodist Chapel our very best wishes go with him in his new 

appointment.  

BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will upload it on to our 
face book page’.     

Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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Holsworthy Medical Centre    ……………………………...…………..01409 253 692 

   Holsworthy Hospital               …………………………………….......01409 253424 

   Holsworthy Library                  ………………………………………... 01409 253514 

   Holsworthy NHS Dental Care .......................................... 01409  255525 

   Holsworthy Post office & Sorting Office .... 01409 253608/01409 253236 

   Holsworthy Rural Community Transport team ................ 01409 259001 

   Torridge District Council…   www.torridge.gov.uk …....... 01237 4228700 

   Bridgerule Parish Council Clerk ..Amanda Harvey……..…… 07866 452955 

   Stratton Medical Centre           …………………………………….... 01288 352133 

   Stratton Hospital                       …………………………………..…..01288   287700 

   Stratton Minor Injuries             ……………………..………..……….01288 287701 

   Post Office The Crescent Bude  …...…………………………........ 01288 352048 

   April Lodge Dental Practice      ………………………………………..01288 352340 

   Bude Library                                ………………………………………. 0300 123 4111 

  Bude Tourist Information Centre      ………………………………...01288 354240 

  Cornwall Council   New County Hall  Truro  ……………….…….0300 123 4100 

  North Devon District Hospital  ………………………………………….01271 322577 

  Derriford Hospital  ………………………………………………………….. 01752 202082 

 South West Water  24 Hour Emergency Helpline                    0344 346 2020 

 Western Power…………Report Power Cut…………………………..0800 6783 105 

                                    Or ring 105 for free 
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam or Gary  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

                       ROB   
                    Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   07731961653 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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 SHOP  NEWS!!!!!! 

We will be starting the building works during the month of May 

 

Yes at last, our Community Shop is going to start taking shape in 

May with the beginning of the base foundations.  In view of this excit-

ing news, there are some items that the Management Committee 

would like to hear back from the village about. 

Is there a possible budding Shop Manager, who would like to put 

their name forwards for consideration to fill the position. 

Are there any people who would like to put their names forward as 

volunteers for shop assistants. 

The shop is being run as a Community Benefit Society trading as 

Bridgerule Community Shop Limited and hopefully in June shares will 

be available to purchase by anyone over 16 years of age.  More de-

tails of this will follow so watch out in the Buzz magazine and on the 

website for further information. 

Anyone who would like to put their names forward as being            

interested in any of the above matters please contact either: 

 

Kevin Bowditch btolly@aol.com 
Georgina Hemmings geordonbb@btinernet.com 
 

mailto:btolly@aol.com
mailto:geordonbb@btinernet.com
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 NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
   NOTES 

 
 
When you hear "Your Amazon account ..." you know you have  another 
scam phone call. They are getting cheekier now or sneakier. My call came 
from 01288 352813. Unfortunately, I have only been able to leave a           
message on that number. It has now been consigned to my Junk Voicemail 
on 1572. 
However, I know someone else who had the self same message and he 
found it originated from the same STD code, 01409, as his land line. That's 
what I mean getting extra sneaky. So if your Caller ID shows a local number 
it may be nothing more than a scam. 
The Neighbourhood Alerts are very much to the point. Respect and Protect 
our Countryside is something we should all do. I'm sure all the local folk are 
aware of this.  But tourists do sometimes think that the countryside is just 
that - open for all to enjoy.  Not necessarily. The local fields are not park 
land, not even Dartmoor is free land. So, visitors take care.   Litter - take it 
home for disposal - you brought it - don't leave it. 
Dogs - please keep them on leads especially around animals - they can be 
shot if seen worrying sheep.  Gates - please close them after you - farm  
animals may stray on to the roads. 
And whilst you are out and about, please ensure that you have locked up 
where you are staying. If your stuff isn't on view there is less chance of it 
being nicked.  Criminals have holidays too. 
By the way, during the Coronation Tea in the village on Sunday May 7th 
please don't leave your property vulnerable to those who want to enjoy 
something else - of yours. 
Of course, not all crime is scam phone calls and burglary, it can be cyber-
crime. Neighbourhood Watch is working with Avast to provide useful tips to 
keep you safe online. Other ways are available, and don't forget 
our own cyber protector, Brian Meadows. 
Finally, I was pleased to see that "Scam Interceptors" had        
returned to BBC 1 on Mondays. As I write the second of 15 will 
be broadcast on April 17th at 8:30pm. So, I hope it will          
continue, intercepting scams. 
Don't get caught - think - don't rush.        JOHN MCDOUGALL—Coordinator 
          Tel:   01288 381237 
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ST. BRIDGET’S PARISH CHURCH 

                         SUNDAY SERVICES 11.00am 

 

 

7th    May Morning Prayer 

14th  May     Sung Eucharist 

21st   May     Joint Service at Methodist Chapel 

28th  May     Joint Sung Eucharist 

 

  4th   June      Morning Prayer 

  11th  June     Sung Eucharist 

  18th June     Joint Service at Methodist Chapel 

  25th June     Sung Eucharist 

TATSON FARMHOUSE 

BED & BREAKFAST 

   tatsonfarmholidays.co.uk 

Telephone 01288 381011 
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J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 

WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

If anyone has a family member or friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.                                                                

Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or a member of the hall                       
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BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

      COFFEE CLUB      

 10.30AM 

 MAY 11TH / 25TH 

  JUNE 8TH/  22ND       

YOU WILL BE MADE MOST 

WELCOME 

Birthday Wishes to: 

Alison Stenton for 10th May 

Christine Gee for the 12th May 

Matthew South for 16th May 

Marion Abbott for 16th May 

 

Harvey Cholwill for 1st June 

Janine Laver for 31st June 

Gwyneth Cameron for 5th June 

Julia Trayford for 5th June 

Jo South for 11th June 

Ella Cholwill for 16th June 

Cliff Seymour Smith for 16th June 

Betty Slade for 23rd June 

Angela Brock for 26th June 

SHEILA’S MENTIONS 

THANKS FROM        

CHRISTINE GEE 

Thank you for all the 

donations received for 

our Table Top Sales.            

A special thank you to 

Malcolm, Geoff, Freda, 

Hilary and Gill for all 

their help. 

LOTS OF THINGS HAPPENING 

IN THIS BUZZ 

THE ORGANISERS  NEED  

YOUR SUPPORT PLEASE! 
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    PRELIMINARY NOTICE 

Thursday 27th July 2023  

07988 479452 
info@launcestonshow.co.uk 

Torrington Mobile Library                               
visiting Bridgerule 

Bridgerule Village Hall 14:00—14:30 

Bridgerule Uplands 14:40—15:20 

 

MAY 10TH 

JUNE 7TH 

  PUBLIC TRANSPORT  217 
  BUS TIMETABLE 

 
Bridge Inn  10:14am          Holsworthy Library      10:29 
Holsworthy Church 12:35pm  Bridgerule  Bridge Inn 12.50 
 
Bridgerule opposite Bridge Inn   10:50am 
Morrisons Bude                           11:04am 
The Strand  Bude                        11:10am 
 
The Strand Bude                         11.55am 
Morrisons Bude                           12:00 Noon 
Bridgerule - Bridge Inn               12:14pm 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY SERVICE 
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Torridge District Council 

Election of District Councillor—Milton and Tamarside Ward -  4th May 

As published by Ken James and Kit Hepple and printed by Sheila Cholwill 

Farmer                          
Parish Councillor 
Trustee Holsworthy Property Trust 
Trustee Holsworthy Rural Transport 
Trustee Holsworthy Youth Centre /Youth Club  
Leader of the Independents 
Leader Torridge District Council 
 
The Independents will Deliver 
Complete Appledore Marine Innovation Centre 
Deliver skills and high paid jobs 
Progress Agri-business Park with Partners 
Prepare for Devon Devolution taking back local 
decisions  
Deal with social and economic issues around 
Homeless people 
More Affordable Housing for local young people 

KEN JAMES                     

MERRIFIELD FARM 

 BRIDGERULE     

                                  

YOUR INDEPENDENT 

CANDIDATE 

Fellow of the Royal Institution of Chartered 
Surveyors  
    Proposing to: - 
       Continue the fight against further            
large-scale solar farms on productive farm-
land in our countryside in order to protect our  
precious local environment . 
 
Secure more small-scale residential             
development to provide affordable housing 
for our youngsters. 
 
Ensure greater early involvement of Ward 
Members in all significant development            
proposals at pre-application stage. 

KIT HEPPLE – Co-owner  
  MOLESWORTH ARMS 

YOUR INDEPENDENT 
CANDIDATE 
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TORRIDGE DISTRICT COUNCIL -  PROPROSED PLANS 

1/0793/2022/FUL  Conversion of agricultural shed to No 1 dwelling, 

Barn at Lodgeworthy Farm, Bridgerule.  Application Withdrawn. 

 

 BRIDGERULE PARISH cOUNCIL 

TENDER FOR GRASS CUTTING TO COMMENCE                

   WITH IMMEDIATE  EFFECT 

All areas to be cut fortnightly between April and October depending 

on the weather.  Additional cuts can be arranged by agreement. All 

cuts to leave a lawn type finish.  Tender for minimum of 1 year to a 

maximum of 3 years.   

Average cut time is 4 hours per cut. Contractor to provide all           

machinery  and labour to carry out the task.  Contractor will be          

required to provide appropriate insurance, including public liability. 

For further details including remuneration please contact : 

Council Chairman:  David Hale Telephone: 07966 134149 

If you would like to join us we walk on Mondays and Fridays.  All walks start 
at 10.30 am and are FREE.  Membership forms are available from our      
Volunteer Walk Leaders prior to the start of the walk. 
 
Our website has lots of up to date information, together with our  current  
programme of walks, details below. 
                                holsworthywalkandtalk@gmail.com 

     https://holsworthywalkandtalk.co.uk       
         Gillian Aston 07854677784 

HOLSWORTHY WALK AND TALK 

mailto:holsworthywalkandtalk@gmail.com


18 

 

                                               THERE HE IS! 

Long years ago, I was a young trainee at London’s prestigious Institute of 
Urological Surgery. Those were the times when Margaret Thatcher was in 
full-throated cry, seeing off the likes of General Galtieri abroad, and Arthur 
Scargill at home.  

Our Urology Institute too had a fierce reputation, for excellence in treat-
ment of urinary diseases and research. In addition, it had several time-
honoured traditions, like never appearing in the wards without a properly 
knotted tie. Amongst its many customs, was the annual Christmas dinner 
for consultants and registrars.  

That year in 1986, the formal dinner was at the Garrick Club on Drury Lane. 
As the senior most registrar, it was my privilege to sit next to our Rex        
Imperator, Professor John Blandy, director of the Institute. The sumptuous 
repast enjoyably progressed, and soon the hour for the loyal toast was at 
hand. I passed the port decanter to Prof (and yes, I was seated on the            
correct side!). With a benign smile, a rare occurrence, Prof turned to me, 
‘You know, Gautam,’ he said. ‘I too was born in India.’ I politely enquired 
his exact birthplace. ‘Oh, Calcutta,’ he said, and with an airy wave added, 
‘My father was a civil service mandarin in the Raj.’ Prof paused to sip his 
port. ‘He became President of the Calcutta Club. Great honour, you know.’ 
Prof then moved on to speak with his other neighbour, the Lord Provost of 
the City of London. 

Recently, Susan and I were getting some winter sun in Kerala, where the 
warm waters of the Arabian Sea lap over your toes as you lie on the hot 
sand. Having soaked up enough sunshine to replenish our Vitamin D levels, 
we headed for Calcutta, where I still have friends, some relatives, and a  
rather nice ancestral home. These days, the city’s name has been changed 
(to my mind for the worse) to the less impressive, Kolkata. But here too, 
traditions run deep. 

The premier gentlemen’s club of the city, is the Calcutta Club which lies at 
the heart of the metropolis. It is very close to the Royal Calcutta Turf Club 
and the Victoria Memorial, a magnificent monument of pure white marble. 
The Calcutta Club itself is a massive white-washed Palladian mansion. It too 
boasts a superb dining room, like the Garrick. 
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Susan and I had been invited for lunch by an old school chum, an eminent 
city heart surgeon. As we sat on velvet sofas in the pleasantly air-cooled 
Crystal Room, a bearer in fan-tailed turban came for our drinks order. I 
wanted a cold beer, but my friend would have none of it. ‘Nonsense,’ he 
said. ‘Scotch, for guest sahib,’ he ordered, in a no-nonsense voice like Prof 
Blandy. ‘Eighteen-year Lagavulin, burra peg,’ he specified. He also            
instructed the man to send along the Maître D with the lunch menus. I    
noted with approval that the soup d’jour was chicken consommé, and the 
specials included lobster thermidor. 

With my second whisky in hand (my heart surgeon friend had insisted), we 
got up from the Crystal Room. As we headed for lunch, we crossed the     
lobby which had a busy reception desk with old-world rotary telephones 
attended by smart young women in crisply pinned saris. High up on the wall 
above the desk was a polished board to which my attention was drawn.  
Particularly, to the names inscribed on the mahogany. All  illustrious past 
presidents of the Calcutta Club.  

I paused to look.  

And there he was — amongst the rajas and maharajas, the knights of the 
realm — Sir Eric Blandy, President of the Calcutta Club, 1932-33.  

I raised my whisky glass to Sir Eric. And his illustrious son. Both now dead. 
But forever etched in glorious memory. 

Gautam Das  - Canal Rise 
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                                               THERE HE IS! 

Long years ago, I was a young trainee at London’s prestigious Institute of 
Urological Surgery. Those were the times when Margaret Thatcher was in 
full-throated cry, seeing off the likes of General Galtieri abroad, and Arthur 
Scargill at home.  

Our Urology Institute too had a fierce reputation, for excellence in treat-
ment of urinary diseases and research. In addition, it had several time-
honoured traditions, like never appearing in the wards without a properly 
knotted tie. Amongst its many customs, was the annual Christmas dinner 
for consultants and registrars.  

That year in 1986, the formal dinner was at the Garrick Club on Drury Lane. 
As the senior most registrar, it was my privilege to sit next to our Rex        
Imperator, Professor John Blandy, director of the Institute. The sumptuous 
repast enjoyably progressed, and soon the hour for the loyal toast was at 
hand. I passed the port decanter to Prof (and yes, I was seated on the            
correct side!). With a benign smile, a rare occurrence, Prof turned to me, 
‘You know, Gautam,’ he said. ‘I too was born in India.’ I politely enquired 
his exact birthplace. ‘Oh, Calcutta,’ he said, and with an airy wave added, 
‘My father was a civil service mandarin in the Raj.’ Prof paused to sip his 
port. ‘He became President of the Calcutta Club. Great honour, you know.’ 
Prof then moved on to speak with his other neighbour, the Lord Provost of 
the City of London. 

Recently, Susan and I were getting some winter sun in Kerala, where the 
warm waters of the Arabian Sea lap over your toes as you lie on the hot 
sand. Having soaked up enough sunshine to replenish our Vitamin D levels, 
we headed for Calcutta, where I still have friends, some relatives, and a  
rather nice ancestral home. These days, the city’s name has been changed 
(to my mind for the worse) to the less impressive, Kolkata. But here too, 
traditions run deep. 

The premier gentlemen’s club of the city, is the Calcutta Club which lies at 
the heart of the metropolis. It is very close to the Royal Calcutta Turf Club 
and the Victoria Memorial, a magnificent monument of pure white marble. 
The Calcutta Club itself is a massive white-washed Palladian mansion. It too 
boasts a superb dining room, like the Garrick. 
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Susan and I had been invited for lunch by an old school chum, an eminent 
city heart surgeon. As we sat on velvet sofas in the pleasantly air-cooled 
Crystal Room, a bearer in fan-tailed turban came for our drinks order. I 
wanted a cold beer, but my friend would have none of it. ‘Nonsense,’ he 
said. ‘Scotch, for guest sahib,’ he ordered, in a no-nonsense voice like Prof 
Blandy. ‘Eighteen-year Lagavulin, burra peg,’ he specified. He also            
instructed the man to send along the Maître D with the lunch menus. I    
noted with approval that the soup d’jour was chicken consommé, and the 
specials included lobster thermidor. 

With my second whisky in hand (my heart surgeon friend had insisted), we 
got up from the Crystal Room. As we headed for lunch, we crossed the     
lobby which had a busy reception desk with old-world rotary telephones 
attended by smart young women in crisply pinned saris. High up on the wall 
above the desk was a polished board to which my attention was drawn.  
Particularly, to the names inscribed on the mahogany. All  illustrious past 
presidents of the Calcutta Club.  

I paused to look.  

And there he was — amongst the rajas and maharajas, the knights of the 
realm — Sir Eric Blandy, President of the Calcutta Club, 1932-33.  

I raised my whisky glass to Sir Eric. And his illustrious son. Both now dead. 
But forever etched in glorious memory. 

Gautam Das  - Canal Rise 
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TORRIDGE DISTRICT COUNCIL -  PROPROSED PLANS 

1/0793/2022/FUL  Conversion of agricultural shed to No 1 dwelling, 

Barn at Lodgeworthy Farm, Bridgerule.  Application Withdrawn. 

 

 BRIDGERULE PARISH cOUNCIL 

TENDER FOR GRASS CUTTING TO COMMENCE                

   WITH IMMEDIATE  EFFECT 

All areas to be cut fortnightly between April and October depending 

on the weather.  Additional cuts can be arranged by agreement. All 

cuts to leave a lawn type finish.  Tender for minimum of 1 year to a 

maximum of 3 years.   

Average cut time is 4 hours per cut. Contractor to provide all           

machinery  and labour to carry out the task.  Contractor will be          

required to provide appropriate insurance, including public liability. 

For further details including remuneration please contact : 

Council Chairman:  David Hale Telephone: 07966 134149 

If you would like to join us we walk on Mondays and Fridays.  All walks start 
at 10.30 am and are FREE.  Membership forms are available from our      
Volunteer Walk Leaders prior to the start of the walk. 
 
Our website has lots of up to date information, together with our  current  
programme of walks, details below. 
                                holsworthywalkandtalk@gmail.com 

     https://holsworthywalkandtalk.co.uk       
         Gillian Aston 07854677784 

HOLSWORTHY WALK AND TALK 

mailto:holsworthywalkandtalk@gmail.com
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    PRELIMINARY NOTICE 

Thursday 27th July 2023  

07988 479452 
info@launcestonshow.co.uk 

Torrington Mobile Library                               
visiting Bridgerule 

Bridgerule Village Hall 14:00—14:30 

Bridgerule Uplands 14:40—15:20 

 

MAY 10TH 

JUNE 7TH 

  PUBLIC TRANSPORT  217 
  BUS TIMETABLE 

 
Bridge Inn  10:14am          Holsworthy Library      10:29 
Holsworthy Church 12:35pm  Bridgerule  Bridge Inn 12.50 
 
Bridgerule opposite Bridge Inn   10:50am 
Morrisons Bude                           11:04am 
The Strand  Bude                        11:10am 
 
The Strand Bude                         11.55am 
Morrisons Bude                           12:00 Noon 
Bridgerule - Bridge Inn               12:14pm 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY SERVICE 
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Torridge District Council 

Election of District Councillor—Milton and Tamarside Ward -  4th May 

As published by Ken James and Kit Hepple and printed by Sheila Cholwill 

Farmer                          
Parish Councillor 
Trustee Holsworthy Property Trust 
Trustee Holsworthy Rural Transport 
Trustee Holsworthy Youth Centre /Youth Club  
Leader of the Independents 
Leader Torridge District Council 
 
The Independents will Deliver 
Complete Appledore Marine Innovation Centre 
Deliver skills and high paid jobs 
Progress Agri-business Park with Partners 
Prepare for Devon Devolution taking back local 
decisions  
Deal with social and economic issues around 
Homeless people 
More Affordable Housing for local young people 

KEN JAMES                     

MERRIFIELD FARM 

 BRIDGERULE     

                                  

YOUR INDEPENDENT 

CANDIDATE 

Fellow of the Royal Institution of Chartered 
Surveyors  
    Proposing to: - 
       Continue the fight against further            
large-scale solar farms on productive farm-
land in our countryside in order to protect our  
precious local environment . 
 
Secure more small-scale residential             
development to provide affordable housing 
for our youngsters. 
 
Ensure greater early involvement of Ward 
Members in all significant development            
proposals at pre-application stage. 

KIT HEPPLE – Co-owner  
  MOLESWORTH ARMS 

YOUR INDEPENDENT 
CANDIDATE 
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J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 

WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

If anyone has a family member or friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.                                                                

Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or a member of the hall                       
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BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

      COFFEE CLUB      

 10.30AM 

 MAY 11TH / 25TH 

  JUNE 8TH/  22ND       

YOU WILL BE MADE MOST 

WELCOME 

Birthday Wishes to: 

Alison Stenton for 10th May 

Christine Gee for the 12th May 

Matthew South for 16th May 

Marion Abbott for 16th May 

 

Harvey Cholwill for 1st June 

Janine Laver for 31st June 

Gwyneth Cameron for 5th June 

Julia Trayford for 5th June 

Jo South for 11th June 

Ella Cholwill for 16th June 

Cliff Seymour Smith for 16th June 

Betty Slade for 23rd June 

Angela Brock for 26th June 

SHEILA’S MENTIONS 

THANKS FROM        

CHRISTINE GEE 

Thank you for all the 

donations received for 

our Table Top Sales.            

A special thank you to 

Malcolm, Geoff, Freda, 

Hilary and Gill for all 

their help. 

LOTS OF THINGS HAPPENING 

IN THIS BUZZ 

THE ORGANISERS  NEED  

YOUR SUPPORT PLEASE! 
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 NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
   NOTES 

 
 
When you hear "Your Amazon account ..." you know you have  another 
scam phone call. They are getting cheekier now or sneakier. My call came 
from 01288 352813. Unfortunately, I have only been able to leave a           
message on that number. It has now been consigned to my Junk Voicemail 
on 1572. 
However, I know someone else who had the self same message and he 
found it originated from the same STD code, 01409, as his land line. That's 
what I mean getting extra sneaky. So if your Caller ID shows a local number 
it may be nothing more than a scam. 
The Neighbourhood Alerts are very much to the point. Respect and Protect 
our Countryside is something we should all do. I'm sure all the local folk are 
aware of this.  But tourists do sometimes think that the countryside is just 
that - open for all to enjoy.  Not necessarily. The local fields are not park 
land, not even Dartmoor is free land. So, visitors take care.   Litter - take it 
home for disposal - you brought it - don't leave it. 
Dogs - please keep them on leads especially around animals - they can be 
shot if seen worrying sheep.  Gates - please close them after you - farm  
animals may stray on to the roads. 
And whilst you are out and about, please ensure that you have locked up 
where you are staying. If your stuff isn't on view there is less chance of it 
being nicked.  Criminals have holidays too. 
By the way, during the Coronation Tea in the village on Sunday May 7th 
please don't leave your property vulnerable to those who want to enjoy 
something else - of yours. 
Of course, not all crime is scam phone calls and burglary, it can be cyber-
crime. Neighbourhood Watch is working with Avast to provide useful tips to 
keep you safe online. Other ways are available, and don't forget 
our own cyber protector, Brian Meadows. 
Finally, I was pleased to see that "Scam Interceptors" had        
returned to BBC 1 on Mondays. As I write the second of 15 will 
be broadcast on April 17th at 8:30pm. So, I hope it will          
continue, intercepting scams. 
Don't get caught - think - don't rush.        JOHN MCDOUGALL—Coordinator 
          Tel:   01288 381237 
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ST. BRIDGET’S PARISH CHURCH 

                         SUNDAY SERVICES 11.00am 

 

 

7th    May Morning Prayer 

14th  May     Sung Eucharist 

21st   May     Joint Service at Methodist Chapel 

28th  May     Joint Sung Eucharist 

 

  4th   June      Morning Prayer 

  11th  June     Sung Eucharist 

  18th June     Joint Service at Methodist Chapel 

  25th June     Sung Eucharist 

TATSON FARMHOUSE 

BED & BREAKFAST 

   tatsonfarmholidays.co.uk 

Telephone 01288 381011 
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 SHOP  NEWS!!!!!! 

We will be starting the building works during the month of May 

 

Yes at last, our Community Shop is going to start taking shape in 

May with the beginning of the base foundations.  In view of this excit-

ing news, there are some items that the Management Committee 

would like to hear back from the village about. 

Is there a possible budding Shop Manager, who would like to put 

their name forwards for consideration to fill the position. 

Are there any people who would like to put their names forward as 

volunteers for shop assistants. 

The shop is being run as a Community Benefit Society trading as 

Bridgerule Community Shop Limited and hopefully in June shares will 

be available to purchase by anyone over 16 years of age.  More de-

tails of this will follow so watch out in the Buzz magazine and on the 

website for further information. 

Anyone who would like to put their names forward as being            

interested in any of the above matters please contact either: 

 

Kevin Bowditch btolly@aol.com 
Georgina Hemmings geordonbb@btinernet.com 
 

mailto:btolly@aol.com
mailto:geordonbb@btinernet.com
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Holsworthy Medical Centre    ……………………………...…………..01409 253 692 

   Holsworthy Hospital               …………………………………….......01409 253424 

   Holsworthy Library                  ………………………………………... 01409 253514 

   Holsworthy NHS Dental Care .......................................... 01409  255525 

   Holsworthy Post office & Sorting Office .... 01409 253608/01409 253236 

   Holsworthy Rural Community Transport team ................ 01409 259001 

   Torridge District Council…   www.torridge.gov.uk …....... 01237 4228700 

   Bridgerule Parish Council Clerk ..Amanda Harvey……..…… 07866 452955 

   Stratton Medical Centre           …………………………………….... 01288 352133 

   Stratton Hospital                       …………………………………..…..01288   287700 

   Stratton Minor Injuries             ……………………..………..……….01288 287701 

   Post Office The Crescent Bude  …...…………………………........ 01288 352048 

   April Lodge Dental Practice      ………………………………………..01288 352340 

   Bude Library                                ………………………………………. 0300 123 4111 

  Bude Tourist Information Centre      ………………………………...01288 354240 

  Cornwall Council   New County Hall  Truro  ……………….…….0300 123 4100 

  North Devon District Hospital  ………………………………………….01271 322577 

  Derriford Hospital  ………………………………………………………….. 01752 202082 

 South West Water  24 Hour Emergency Helpline                    0344 346 2020 

 Western Power…………Report Power Cut…………………………..0800 6783 105 

                                    Or ring 105 for free 
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam or Gary  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

                       ROB   
                    Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   07731961653 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 



26 

SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 
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A staff member and I drove from Cardiff to the far end of Essex, to a very 

old and very beautiful, Baptist chapel overlooking the sea.  

The young man’s friends carried his bare wood coffin into church which 

they had covered it with messages of love and happiness in brightly       

coloured felt pens. We buried him in mid-October with Swallows dancing 

above his grave. 

That young man’s life was an adventure filled with humour, energy, love 

and faith. Thinking about my life I also recognise that all of the stages I 

have passed through have been adventures as well, good, sometimes bad 

but never alone; always with Jesus. A new adventure awaits me now in the 

Ruby Country Benefice to our south. I am to be licensed on the 24th May at 

St Mary’s Black Torrington and I hope to see some of you there. Two things 

are certain, all the work there will be ecumenical, we are all equal brothers 

and sisters in Christ, and Sarah and I will not be taking this new adventure 

alone.  

Paul. 

Revd Dr Paul Fitzpatrick 

Dr. Paul Fitzpatrick is currently Associate Priest in Holsworthy Benefice and will 

be Rector of the Ruby Country Benefice but he has embraced taking services 

at our Methodist Chapel.  On behalf of the members and friends of                  

Bridgerule Methodist Chapel our very best wishes go with him in his new 

appointment.  

BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will upload it on to our 
face book page’.     

Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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I have been asked to write a few lines about my past; difficult thing for any-

one to do. But it did make me think a lot about who I am and where I have 

come from. 

Although born in South London I have lived nearly all my life in the West 

Country (Dartmoor). I, quite literally, ran away from an over packed, loud, 

chaotic and loving home, for the Royal Navy aged 16. I think my family were 

glad of the space when I left! Then started a twenty-year career in the          

Navy’s medical service, I served in hospitals and shore  bases, ten years in 

Nuclear Submarines, ships and for a short while with a specialist Royal          

Marines unit. The Navy sorted out my dyslexia, got me my first     degree 

and gave me my faith. This event took the loss of my closest friend, a          

deserted Antarctic Island and a pod of Orcas, but that’s another tale. 

Leaving the Navy at 36, I followed a quest for Ordination via a                     

theological college in Oxford. Three years later at ordination, the bishop 

asked who I was, I don’t think I made much of a mark! Training at                       

Okehampton, then Rural Dean of Exeter and three Chaplaincies later I was 

Director of Chaplaincy and Psychology at my University; it might sound an 

odd mix but we had responsibility for bereavement, grief and loss as well as 

out of hours emergency response so all my team were duel qualified. 

Marriage to Sarah followed and then we moved home to Devon and Covid! 

As I write this I am reminded of a student who died at University. 

DR. PAUL FITZPATRICK 

NEW RECTOR 
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Carpenter & Building Services 
No Job Too Small 

 

 

 Doors,  Kitchens,  Bathrooms, Tiling 

 

Sheds & Decking.    Property Maintenance 

 

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

 

 

Call Dave on:   

01288 3815 07 or 07761 055071 
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

   Welcome you to their  SERVICES  11.00am 

 

7th May        Jan Orchard 

21st May      Lorna Bowden 

28th May      Joint Service at Parish Church 

 

 4th June       Mark Shears 

18th June      Rev. Simon Leigh   Joint Service with Parish  Church 

                                      (Sacrament) 

25th June    Joint Service at Parish Church 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                              AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

             Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  

  Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 
MOTs Tel: 01288 381306 

Providing the very best in service for all your motoring needs 

7 

Editorial Disclaimer 
The views, opinions, positions or strategies expressed by the authors and those 
providing comments are theirs alone, and do not necessarily reflect the views,           
opinions, positions or strategies of The Buzz or anyone involved in the publication 
thereof. The Buzz makes no representations as to accuracy, completeness,                    
correctness, suitability, or validity of any information in this publication and will not 
be liable for any errors, omissions, or delays in this information or any losses, inju-
ries, or damages arising. The Buzz reserves the right to edit or alter in any            
manner it sees fit comments that it, in its sole discretion, deems to be obscene, of-
fensive,  defamatory, threatening, in violation of trademark, copyright or other laws, 

Mike Bosworth has lived in Bridgerule for a few years and this year  
he has been requested to speak and sing at Bude Literary Festival .     
Tickets are restricted but he would be very pleased for you to join 
him.  Last year Gautam spoke at the Festival. This year it’s the turn 
of Mike.  Please show your support. 

 
Bude Literary Festival Sunday 21st May  

2 pm to 3 pm The Falcon Hotel, Bude. 
 

The Parson & the Song-men 
The Rev Sabine Baring-Gould is probably best remembered as the 
composer of the hymn 'Onward Christian Soldiers'. He was born in 
Exeter in 1834, he died at his home Lew Trenchard Manor,            
West Devon in 1924. This talk is about the songs he collected from 
1888 to 1903. Mike will sing some of the songs from his collection 
and talk about the Song Men he collected them from. 
 

 

    BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 
 

    HIRE HALL from just £25 
     Small Kitchen £10   
     Large kitchen £15 
 
  BOOKING CLERK   Telephone: 01288 381350 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
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 ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Morning    10.00 – 11.00am   
            11.30-  12.30 pm                                                                                                              

Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

 ZUMBA – Medium Intensity 

            Tuesday 6.30 – 7.30pm       

Tel:  07805026364 /or email 

         shazforty@hotmail.com 

TABLE TENNIS 

Tuesday from 2.00pm 

Contact Alan on 

01288 382988 or 

email quilts@hotmail.com  

ART AND CRAFT CLUB 
     Every other                         

Wednesday afternoon                       
 Contact  Lyndsey                   
    01288 381117 

lindabeadle03@icloud.com 

  DOG OBEDIENCE  CLASSES 
Telephone Christine on       

01288 381104 or 
Mutley Crew Dog Club  

Facebook  

     SHORT MAT BOWLS           

 Friday from 2.00pm 

Contact Scott on 01288 381459 

or email sdwhatmore@gmail.com  

31 

Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                          
John & Sylvia McDougall  - Uplands             P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey -  South View            Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule              Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                  Mrs M. Field  - 10 Southfields                                  
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                        Bob and Ellie Mitchell - Littlebridge Meadows                                                                                       
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                         John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm               
Fred  & Shirley. Bond -The Green                      Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge                     
Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                         Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                   
Christine Gee  -  Southfields                               Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                           
Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm     Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               
Neville & Wendy Rimmer - Silverstone            Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy             
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.             
Joan & Michael Thornton- Atlanta                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                        
Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                
Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                                                                   
Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                        
Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                                                                                                                                     
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows   Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                   
Roger & Diane Green —Moorside                     Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                       
John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                    Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy                         
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton           Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                          Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge      
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                   
Heather Fraser -  The Green                         Pete & Angela North - Kents View           
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                 Tim and Carol Honey - Grove Farm                          
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan & Linda Weekes - Littlebridge Meadow  
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    John and Michelle  -  Jardine                              
Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                               C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                 
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                   Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                               
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                     Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                        
Steve and Dee—Southfields                             Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows   
June Roger—Springbank                                     Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            
Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy           
Peter & Clarice Harris—Highlands                                                                                                    
Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare               Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                          
Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green            Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            
Helen Jayne— The Green           Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                              
Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands          Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows   
Nigel and Crystal - Tackbear                             Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark                       
Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval          Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn                     
Mark & Sarah—Javad                         Alex and Emily—The Old Paddock                      
Winnie Westlake—Arthmead                          Rob & Carol Cox  - Willow Crest                             
Richard & Leila Camp - 1 Meadow View        Colin & Helen  -   Bridgerule           
Fred and Suzanne  Cogdell—Green Pastures  Paul & Pauline Latham -  The Green 
Phil and Sue Sanders—26 Southfields             Ian and Tracy—Larapinta 
Rex and Hele Eccott—Crosspark           Joan Whatmore—Southfields 
Ken & Liz James  - Merrifield                             Gautam & Susan, Camellia, Canal Rise 
Christopher & Heather Darwin            Palmer Family— Tamar House 
H Taylor -  Southfields 
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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Doreen Hughes – Principal of Bridgerule Primary School 1976 - 1987. 

 

Mrs. Hughes, former principal and teacher of Bridgerule Primary School 

for over 10 years, from 1976 – 1987, passed away on March 2nd, at the 

age of 95.  Long after retirement, and even into her early nineties, she 

would often enjoy an unexpected greeting of “hello Mrs. Hughes” from 

one of the grown-up graduates of Bridgerule Primary School. She loved 

teaching the young children of Bridgerule and often said that this small 

pocket of North Devon has great heart and soul.   

 

Catherine Langley niece of the late Doreen Hughes  sent the photograph 

opposite and the above short tribute. 
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TRIPS ORGANISED BY  ABOVE  AND COMING THROUGH BRIDGERULE 

11th May      Teignmouth                                                                                £12.00 

25th May      Newquay  Trenance Gardens and Town Centre                 £12.00 

  1st June      Merry Harriers                                                                            £12.00 

  8th June     Bernaville Garden Centre                                                         £12.00 

22nd June    Looe             BOOK ON ABOVE NUMBER                 £12.00                     
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
   email:  humphreysweep@mac.com                           Proud to be of service 

3 

 

or is otherwise unacceptable. 

AN EVENING WITH  

JOHNNY  COWLING 

BRIDGERULE  VILLAGE  HALL 

FRIDAY 23RD JUNE—8.00PM 

 

TICKETS £15 to include a pasty supper 

LICENSED BAR APPLIED FOR 

Raffle 
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Dear Buzz Readers, 

Lots going on in this issue of The Buzz.  A calendar or        

diary will be a requirement to remind you of  all the events 

coming up. 

I thank those who listened to my plea in the last issue. 

Welcome to those who have recently moved to our village.     

Once settled, invite you to join the many activities going 

onin Bridgerule. 

Sheila Cholwill   email: sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Editor        telephone:  01288 381350 

FRIDAY JULY 14TH TO 

SUNDAY 16TH 
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Telephone:  01288 350041 

info@budeeyecentre.co.uk 
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